
29 July 2024 

To: Dr. Christine Denis 
WFHSS President 
World Federation for Hospital Sterilization Sciences (WFHSS) 
Hirschmattstrasse 36 - Postfach - CH-6002 Luzern - Switzerland 
www.wfhss.com 
 
Dear Dr. Christine Denis,  
 

I am writing to express my interest and formally apply for the appointment to a position as 

Executive Committee of WFHSS Member. I have had the opportunity to closely observe the 

WFHSS and attend WFHSS congress over time and have been inspired by the great impact it has 

had on Sterilization field.   

I am associate professor Le Thi Anh Thu, MD, PhD, Founder and President of Vietnam Infection 

Control Society (VNICS) of which Sterilization Sciences is an important sector.  I am also Founder 

and President of Ho Chi Minh City Infection Control Society (HICS), Infection control consultant 

and expert for Viet Nam Ministry of Health, and teacher for Pham Ngoc Thach University of 

Medicine.  

I have worked as the Chief of Infection Control Department cum Chief of CSSD for more than 20 

years at a tertiary care in Vietnam. I have experiences of working as Infectious diseases 

specialist for 10 years and has been working as hospital epidemiologist, infection control, 

sterilization consultant for more than 25 years. I am participating in the National Writing 

Committee to develop guidelines and policies for the Ministry of Health.  I have been chief 

investigator for many important researches in sterilization, infection control, hospital 

epidemiology, risk and patient safety. I am the author of more than 65 publications and books. I 

was invited speakers in more than 20 international congress such as Medllab, Asia Health, 

APSIC, APCCMI, WPRO… 

I passionately believe that with my current involvements in Vietnamese Society and 

Associations, with experiences in infection control and sterilization, I can contribute to support 

WFHSS effectively in Viet Nam as well as in Asia region. I am confident in my ability to actively 

https://wfhss.com/
http://www.wfhss.com/


contribute to the committee's goals and collaborate effectively with other committee 

members.  

 

Thank you for considering my application for a position within the Executive Committee of 

WFHSS. I eagerly anticipate the opportunity to contribute to the committee's endeavors and 

look forward to the possibility of working with your organization. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Associate Professor Le Thi Anh Thu, MD PhD   

 


